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Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
What a fantastic festive week we have had here at Dean Field. Here are some of 
the highlights!  
 
 
Singing Around the Christmas Tree  
 

Thank you to all who joined us and to those who couldn’t make it we hope you          
enjoyed the videos on Seesaw! I’m sure you’ll agree this was a wonderful event 
again this year.  
 
Santa’s Visit  
 

A tradition at Dean Field, Santa visited each class this week to give them a very     
special present on behalf of the school. The gift of reading is something we try and  
instill in all our children and we hope you and they enjoy the book they were given 
this year.  
 
Behaviour Treat  
 

97.5% of all children in the school took part in their behaviour treat this week. EYFS 
had a special visit from Boogie Babes and the rest of the school watched Jack and 
the Beanstalk pantomime on Wednesday. We are so proud of you all!  
 

Goodbye Fred 

Fred the Elf bid us a fond farewell today and promised he would tell Santa just how 
well behaved all the boys and girls at Dean Field are.  
 

Staff Christmas Video  

If you haven’t seen this already on Seesaw—check it out. We hope you enjoy it. We 
certainly enjoyed making it. 

A special thank you to all the staff for making these last couple of weeks so special 
for our children and for their hard work and dedication over the whole term. I know 
you will agree with me when I say, they really do go above and beyond!  
 
Thank you once again for your support, we really do value our parents and carers 
here at Dean Field.  
 
On behalf of all the staff I would like to wish our families a wonderful Christmas and 
we look forward to seeing you in the New Year!   
 
Mrs F. Pether  



SAFEGUARDING 
 

 
West Yorkshire Police - Give Gifts Safely This 

Holiday Season 
 

  

Give Gifts Safely This Holiday Season 
Are you planning to gift new technology to your children this holiday season? 
  
Before the excitement of unwrapping begins, take a moment to set up security controls 
ahead of the big day. This way you can establish a secure digital environment. 
  
With just a few extra steps, you can play a crucial role in protecting young people from 
the challenges of the online world. Stop them from encountering fake news,            
misinformation, and potentially harmful interactions by taking proactive measures. 
  
After the holidays, you can create an open conversation about the importance of online 
safety and set boundaries in terms of their new devices. 
  
This holiday, let the gift of technology be accompanied by a safe and responsible 
online experience! 
 
Find out how to set up safety controls here: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-
safe/online-safety/parental-controls/ 
  
  
Stay Cyber Safe This Christmas 
This festive season, many young people will be opening new tech gifts. It’s important 
to know how to set them up safely. Before you wrap that smartphone, tablet, or gaming 
console, take a moment to check the security settings. Extremists and other online 
threats often target young people through chat functions and social media, but        
prevention can make all the difference. 
  
Don’t let safety take a back seat in the excitement of gift-giving. Set up controls to    
ensure their online experience is a secure one. 
  
Be Social Media Savvy 
With more time at home over the holidays, kids often spend longer on social media. Do 
you know the ins and outs of the platforms they use? Familiarizing yourself with apps 
like TikTok and Roblox can help you understand potential risks, such as harmful     
content or privacy concerns. Simple steps like adjusting privacy settings and talking 
about online safety can go a long way in keeping your child secure. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/


ONLINE SAFETY 
 
 



Whole School Values  
 
As a school, our vision is ‘Learning without Limits’ and being guided by our school   
values.  

 
 
Next half term’s focus value is … 

 
Determination and Perseverance 
 
We will be learning a to sign and sing ‘Try Everything’ by Shakira in Makaton Sign this 
half term too to embed out Values further!   



Boogie Babies behavior treat 
 
Reception and nursery enjoyed a visit from ‘Boogie Babies’ for their behavior treat this 
term.  
The children had so much fun playing lots a great games and busting some fabulous 
dance moves. Well done guys for earning your behavior treat. Have a great Christmas.  

 
 

Spreading Joy 
 
Yesterday we delivered some Christmas cards to our local community to spread some 
Christmas joy!! 



Whole School Value Winners 
Tolerance and Respect 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pupil Well-Being Survey Results 
 

At Dean Field we value pupil voice and we always want to know what our pupils are 
saying! This term we carried out a pupil well-being survey to find out more. Here are 
our results! 



Elf on the Shelf 
 

Over the past few weeks the Elf has set some challenges for the children at Dean Field 
and also been a little bit cheeky! Today he has bid us farewell until next year.  
 



  



 

 



School Lottery 
 
So far we have raised a huge £3000 through the School Lottery. If you would like to 
support our school and help us raise funds  to provide extra resources for the children, 
improve the school environment and organise extracurricular activities such as music, 
art and sport please sign up and be in with a chance of winning the super draw or 
£1000 cash! 
 
Cash prizes are guaranteed weekly for one player locally plus money for school. You 
can also win up to £25,000!  
 
Follow the link to sign up— https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play. 



 



 



Week commencing Monday 6th January 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 



DIARY DATES 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 
form at the school office. Thank you. 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 6th January School Reopens 

Monday 6th January Midweek clubs start 



 
 
 

 
 

 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to    
Kenya class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 85.7% 

China 83.7% 

Australia 83.7% 

Poland 85% 

Kenya 87.3% 

Brazil 80.3% 

Ireland 89.1% 

Total 84.8% 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your  teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

KENYA 

Australia 87% 

Poland 73% 

Kenya 89% 

Brazil 69% 

Ireland 76% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

SCHOOL VALUES 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Dakota A Even when there is disruption changes in the 
classroom we can always rely on Dakota to be 
doing the right thing. 

Kairo C For showing respect everyday by following the 
class rules and listening to teachers and friends 

 
China  
Year 1 

Hunter W For showing respect at all times and doing the 
right thing even when things don’t always go to 
plan. 

Kaleesi F For being kind and respectful to peers and  
teachers, always. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Angus M For always being respectful and kind to your 
friends and classmates. 

Jorge D For radiating respect, tolerance and kindness! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Alarah S For always showing respect and tolerance to 
everyone. 

Noah G For always showing respect and tolerance to 
everyone. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Penelope C For always showing her classmates and teachers 
respect.  

Lillie-Paige K For showing respect for school property and    
always making sure everyone has all they need. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Myla Mc For showing mutual respect to everyone. 

Kayson T For always showing respectful behaviour towards 
all! 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Vihaan P For always showing respect and tolerance. 

Lucas W For respectful behaviour towards staff and pupils. 


